
 

 

January 16, 2018 

 

 

To Whom It may concern; 

 

It is my pleasure to share my experience of working with Lee Campbell.  I am a new director 

of a federal grant program at Gateway Community and Technical College.  We are funded to 

serve 200 low income, first generation college students.  There are very specific eligibility 

requirements to accept a student into our program.  In order to find those two hundred 

students, we must recruit applicants throughout the year.  Recruitment plays a large role in our 

day to day operations so you can imagine my surprise to learn that there was no database to 

store and filter the hundreds of applications that come in each year.  They were currently 

being recorded on an excel spreadsheet with no sorting capabilities. 

 

I knew what I needed but I didn’t know how I was going to get it.  I wanted/needed an Access 

database that would allow me to filter and sort applications in a timely manner.  Lee 

overheard me lamenting about my dream of having an Access database created for our 

program, and he offered to build one for us.   

 

He heard about a need and stepped up to be of service. He was amazing to work with!  We 

met and outlined what I saw as our needs and he would create.  He not only heard me, he was 

able to anticipate what I would need before I could.  Not only is this database functional, but 

it is visually appealing and easy to use.   

 

He started from scratch and built a database that I believe would rival already established 

databases being used by TRIO programs across the country. Start to finish, including all of the 

changes I requested (which were many) the product was completed in six weeks.  He was 

patient, he was dedicated, he was professional.  He was a joy to work with on this project. 

 

My hope is to be able to share this product with other TRIO programs, creating a market for 

him to sell his work.  This is a product that will benefit our project in our day to day 

operations for years to come.  What a great way to be welcomed as a new director then to 

have your students hear of a need and step up to help.  I highly recommend Lee Campbell for 

all your computer related needs. 

 

Sincerely; 

Anita Zike Adkins, MSW 

TRIO-Project ASPIRE 


